Statement on Housing Policy 
Brundall Parish Council.

The Parish Council has noted with satisfaction that Broadland District Council in its Local Development Framework has suggested a “modest housing allocation of about 50 dwellings” for Brundall. It has also noted with approval that the District Council has agreed that “it is important to prevent coalescence with the neighbouring large village of Blofield” and that “there are more sustainable options for accommodating new housing developments in the Norwich Policy Area”

However, the Parish Council reluctantly accepts that a provision of 50 will probably prove to be unsustainable given the level of demand for homes in the village.  It nevertheless is concerned to know that Broadland has accepted the “need to identify smaller sites in the Norwich Policy Area that will be expected to provide a minimum of 2,000 dwellings”.   Given its geographical location, we regard with suspicion the possibility that Brundall might be called upon to play its part in reaching this target.

The Parish Council is prepared to support the development of up to 100 dwellings within the Parish boundaries in the period to 2026 (this number to include infill housing plots).  But if, contrary to our policy, planning permission should be given for more than that number, we wish to place on record our view that a number of steps need to be taken in order to prevent irretrievable damage being done to our community and its environs:

1. There needs to be recognition that the current ‘centre’ of the village is, in fact (as in many traditional Norfolk villages) a long street, with serious and hazardous problems caused by through traffic, narrow pavements, and parking problems.  Significant future growth in housing numbers will severely aggravate the situation, and thought will need to be given to the idea of a ‘new’ village centre being created.

2. Echoing the view expressed by the District Council, the “limited provision of recreational facilities” in the village also needs to be rectified.  We should ask Broadland to seek maximum provision through S.106 and/or CIL to take steps towards supplementing the “limited provision of recreational facilities” in Brundall.  Possible needs have already been identified in respect of allotments, outdoor sports facilities and improvements to the Memorial Hall.
3. The worst of all possibilities would be for medium-sized or large estates to be developed on the fringe of the village, without adequate provision for the emergence of ‘natural’ amenities or without regard for their impact on The Street.   
4. We need formal assurance from the County Highways Department, Anglian Water, Brundall Medical Practice and Brundall Primary School that they can all provide comfortably for whatever growth is proposed.
5. In the event of growth in excess of 100 homes before 2026, it is the Parish Council’s view that one welcome development in the village would be that of an area of sheltered housing with warden or care provision.   
It is the policy of the Parish Council to try to ensure that housing development is kept to a minimum in Brundall; but that if, contrary to our policy, significant growth is approved by Broadland, appropriate recreational amenity facilities, traffic management measures and infrastructure developments must be secured in order to maintain the village’s quality of life. 
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